
63.
Charity Law Reform

With new Charity legislation now in place in Scotland and in England and Wales, a small group of staff along with the connexional solicitor have been meeting regularly to consider the implications for the Methodist Church, to consult with the Office of the Scottish Charity Regulator (OSCR) and the Charity Commission and prepare for fuller implementation.

In Scotland and Shetland the process of registering Methodist charities is almost complete.  

In England and Wales the early stages of implementation of the Charities Act 2006 have mainly related to the operation of the Charity Commission.  The first major effects on Methodism will be felt during the connexional year 2007/2008.  Previously excepted charities (which included Methodist churches, Circuits, Districts etc.) will need to register if their gross annual income is over £100,000.  It is estimated that this will affect approximately 280 Circuits, 363 Local Churches and 30 Districts.  While the ‘excepted’ status is being removed, the implications of this will not affect all Churches and Circuits immediately.  It is not yet known how long the period of transition for formerly excepted charities with gross annual incomes under £100,000 will be.

In addition to showing charitable purpose(s) (which for Methodist churches are clearly set out in Section 4 of the Methodist Church Act) charities will in future have to show that what they do is for the public benefit.  (Previously it was assumed that ‘the advancement of religion’ was for the public benefit.)  A Charity Commission consultation is currently under way about how ‘public benefit’ will be interpreted.  The Methodist Church has made a submission in the first stage of this and will be involved both in its own right and through the Churches Main Committee (soon to be renamed as the Churches Legislation Advisory Service) in later stages.  Charities will have to demonstrate public benefit when they register and in their annual reports.

While it is clear that many (and eventually most) Local Churches, Circuits and Districts will need to register, it is still unclear how the connexion as a whole will register.  It may be that larger connexional funds and institutions will have to register separately.  This is still under negotiation with the Charity Commission.

Another matter still under negotiation is the status of Local Ecumenical Partnerships.

As and when further clarification is achieved, there will be a widespread process of communication to ensure that all managing trustees are aware of the implications of the legislation for them.

***RESOLUTION

63/1.
The Conference receives the Report.
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